Category B3 Machines

The draft Statutory Instruments were laid before Parliament on 7th June and await affirmative resolutions.

Two draft Statutory Instruments were laid in Parliament on 7 June 2011 and are subject to the affirmative resolution formalities; this

means that the proposals are unlikely to be dealt with for a few weeks, but

the hope is that they will be approved before the summer recess.

The proposed measures will increase the maximum stake for category B3 gaming machines and increase the maximum number of such machines permitted in adult gaming centres (AGCs) and bingo clubs.

The key points of the proposals are:

· The maximum stake limit for category B3 machines will increase to £2;
· AGCs and bingo premises will be able to offer up to 20% of the total number of gaming machines available for use on the premises as B3s;
· To avoid any businesses being inadvertently disadvantaged by the proposals:

Existing AGCs and bingo premises will receive grandfather rights, ensuring

they will be entitled to at least their current B3 entitlement (AGCs 4 and

Bingo Clubs 8);

New AGCs and bingo premises will also be entitled to apply the current B3

entitlement until 2014. 

Copies of the draft legislation are available on the DCMS website.

